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Frequently Asked Questions – 
Carrefour francophone’s Exterior Summer Camps 

 
 
Summer is in full swing, and we can't wait to welcome your kids to our outdoor summer 
camps! In preparation, we are sharing some important information with you before 
you bring your child to their first day of camp. 
 
1. What are the hours of the summer camps? 
Children can be dropped off from 7:30 a.m. and picked up by 5:30 p.m. at the latest. 
 
2. Where do I drop off and pick up my child? 
Camps in Sudbury will be held at École publique de la Découverte, 1450 Main St., Val Caron, 
in Chelmsford at École publique Pavillon de l'avenir, 370 Côté Ave., Chelmsford, and in 
Sudbury at École publique Jeanne-Sauvé, 300 Van Horne St., Collège Boréal and Place des 
Arts. Signs will be posted to guide you when you arrive. 
 
3. What happens in case of bad weather? 
Camps will be held indoors if there is a storm. However, we will stay outside if the rain is 
moderate. There will be tents for shade or to take shelter from the rain. We advise you to 
dress your child according to the weather forecast. 
 
4. What should my child bring to camp? 
A complete list of items to bring to camp is available on our website. 
 
5. Can my child bring toys from home? 
It's a shame, but it's important: it is strictly forbidden to bring toys from home. We make sure 
that we have all the necessary material for your child's learning experiences. 
 
6. What is the recommended attire? 
We recommend comfortable clothing that the children can move in and have fun in! For 
shoes, sneakers and sandals that tie at the heel are acceptable. We also ask you to pack an 
extra set of clothing that can be dirtied. Again, please check the weather forecast and dress 
your child accordingly. 
 
7. Is lunch included? 
No. You must provide a cold lunch and two healthy peanut- and nut-free snacks for your 
child(ren). We want to ensure that their adventure with us is the best it can be. Therefore, 
personalized meals will meet their needs. 
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8. What happens if my child gets hurt? 
Small injuries are a part of life! If a child is injured, the staff will provide you with a form 
describing the details of the incident. Once signed, this form will be placed in the child's file 
and you will be given a copy of the report. This report will include the steps the staff will take 
in order to prevent a similar incident from happening again. 
 
9. Who can I contact in case of an emergency? 
In case of an emergency, contact Vanessa Fredette, Programs Manager at 705 675 6493 ext. 
1117. 
 
If you have further questions about our summer camps, we invite you to check out our 
Parent-Friendly Handbook, available on our website, or to contact us by phone at 705 675 
6493 or by email at info@carrefour.ca. 
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